

Metropolitan Hilarion meets with Estonia's ambassador to Russia



On June 11, 2013, Metropolitan Hilarion, head of the Moscow Patriarchate's department for external church relations, met with the Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary Ambassador of Estonia to Russia, Mr. Juri Luik.

They were joined in their talk by A. Khoshev of the DECR secretariat for inter-Orthodox relations.

The DECR chairman informed the ambassador in detail about the forthcoming visit of His Holiness Patriarch Kirill to Estonia.

In conclusion of the meeting they exchanged presents.

DECR Communication Service

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/52581/